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chapter), unless the case is of such na-
ture as to fall under the caption, ‘‘Ex-
emption for Federal Agencies and Cor-
porations’’ of the same Tariff.

§ 92.94 Replying to inquiries regarding 
service of process or other docu-
ments. 

Officers should make prompt and 
courteous replies to all inquiries re-
garding the service of legal process or 
documents of like nature, and should 
render such assistance as they properly 
can to the court and to interested par-
ties. Such assistance could include fur-
nishing information as to the standard 
procedure of the locality for service of 
legal papers, with the name and ad-
dress of the local office having a bailiff 
authorized to effect and make return of 
service; it could include furnishing a 
list of local attorneys capable of mak-
ing necessary arrangements; or it 
could, where appropriate, include a 
suggestion that the request of the 
American court might be presented to 
the foreign judicial authorities in the 
form of letters rogatory (see definition, 
§ 92.54, and procedures, § 92.66 (b)). If the 
person upon whom the process is in-
tended to be served is known to be will-
ing to accept service, or if it is clear 
that it would be in his interest at least 
to be informed of the matter, the con-
sular officer may suggest to the inter-
ested parties in the United States the 
drawings up of papers for voluntary 
execution by such person, such as a 
waiver of service or a document which 
would be acceptable to the American 
court to signify the person’s entering 
an appearance in the action pending 
therein.

§ 92.95 Transportation of witnesses to 
the United States. 

Officers of the Foreign Service may 
at times be called upon to assist in ar-
ranging for the transportation to the 
United States of persons in foreign 
countries whose testimony is desired 
by the Attorney General in a case 
pending in a Federal court. Requests 
that the travel of such persons be fa-
cilitated originate in the Department 
of Justice, and special instructions in 
each case are transmitted to the appro-
priate Foreign Service post by the De-
partment of State.
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STATE

Sec.
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AUTHORITY: 22 U.S.C. 2658; 28 U.S.C. 1608(a).

§ 93.1 Service through the diplomatic 
channel. 

(a) The Director of the Office of Spe-
cial Consular Services in the Bureau of 
Consular Affairs, Department of State 
(‘‘The Managing Director for Overseas 
Citizen Service’’), shall perform the du-
ties of the Secretary of State under 
section 1608(a)(4) of title 28, United 
States Code. 

(b) When the clerk of the court con-
cerned sends documents under section 
1608(a)(4), of title 28, United States 
Code, the Managing Director for Over-
seas Citizen Service shall promptly as-
certain if the documents include the 
required copies of the notice of suit and 
of the summons and complaint (or de-
fault judgment), and any required 
translations. If not, he shall promptly 
advise the clerk of the missing items. 

(c) Upon receiving the required cop-
ies of documents and any required 
translations, the Managing Director 
for Overseas Citizen Service shall 
promptly cause one copy of each such 
document and translation (‘‘the docu-
ments’’) to be delivered— 

(1) To the Embassy of the United 
States in the foreign state concerned, 
and the Embassy shall promptly de-
liver them to the foreign ministry or 
other appropriate authority of the for-
eign state, or 

(2) If the foreign state so requests or 
if otherwise appropriate, to the em-
bassy of the foreign state in the Dis-
trict of Columbia, or 

(3) If paragraphs (c)(1) and (2) of this 
section are unavailable, through an ex-
isting diplomatic channel, such as to 
the embassy of another country au-
thorized to represent the interests of 
the foreign state concerned in the 
United States. 

(d) The documents, when delivered 
under paragraph (c) of this section, 
shall be accompanied by a diplomatic 
note of transmittal, requesting that 
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